CFC 21 April 2015 meeting minutes


HSS College Faculty Council Meeting
21 April 2015
11:00 am, Dean’s Conference Room

Minutes
Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Jeanne Law Bohannon, Dr. Stephen Collins, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. LeeAnn Lands, Dr. Chris Randall, Dr. Ernesto Silva, Dr. Sabine Smith (substituting for Dr. Lynn Fedeli).
1. Approval of minutes
a. The minutes from the 25 March 2015 meeting were approved with minor emendations.

2. Dean Dorff: CHSS update, initiatives, developments, policies, misc.

a. The budget for 2015-16 will soon be approved. It will be based on enrollment two years ago. President Papp has described 2015-16 as a “good budget year” because of a 4.5 percent tuition increase, but the budget will still be the third worst in the last decade. 

b. Equalization funds for the change in KSU’s ranking as a comprehensive university may continue.

c. Summer enrollment looks good; it is up 900 students over last year with increases in transfers from other institutions, first-year applications, and graduate enrollment, which is up 17 percent.

d. There is no news about additional faculty lines in the college.

e. In an effort to improve alumni involvement, this year the college will hold alumni events in departments and programs during the Homecoming weekend, which will be October 10th. Awards to distinguished alumni are being planned with support from the college Foundation fund. Suggestions about the timing and kinds of events are welcome.
f. The dean is developing a fund to pay students for unpaid internships. Currently, up to 80 percent of internships are unpaid. If the funding comes from the Foundation, they will be called scholarships.

3. Update on 2015-16 budget, faculty lines, merit raises, salary compression adjustments, gender discrimination adjustments, travel funds, etc.?
a. Chairs have already prepared equity and merit raises according to budget expectations. 
b. Merit raises will continue to be applied to base salaries before equity adjustments are applied. Equity adjustments are based on years faculty members have taught in their current ranks. The Academic Affairs Web site includes guidelines from the faculty senate about the application of equity raises. CFC members commented that this process may create a disincentive for faculty because individuals hired in strained budget years may never catch up to colleagues hired in more comfortable ones.
c. The KSU data office is doing an external equity analysis.

d. Chairs will write or e-mail each faculty member about merit and equity raises soon after official approval. These letters will explain the criteria for salary adjustments.

4. Student harassment and bullying of faculty and other students

a. The CFC discussed the letter that KSU’s AAUP chapter sent to President Papp about “Campus Climate.” We applaud the intent of the letter, but note that it is rather general and does not request specific action steps to address the issue. 
b. The CFC discussed whether it should write a separate letter or endorse the AAUP one? We informally endorsed the AAUP letter, but decided to reconsider writing our own in the fall. Such a letter might request workshops and training for faculty and staff and better orientation for students about the value of a collegial and nonthreatening campus atmosphere. 
c. Dean Dorff asked that all specific incidents be brought to him.

5. Heads up on summer salary meeting in June. 
a. CFC members should expect this meeting to occur in early summer as soon as the college receives official word about the budget.

b. Update: The CFC met on 28 May 2015 with Dean Thierry Leger to discuss salary adjustments proposed by the chairs and college administration. After discussion, the CFC approved the proposal by a ballot vote. In addition, on 5 June 2015, the CFC sent a letter to Dean Dorff describing its concern over the low dollar figure available for equity raises in the college.

6. Other business?
a. CHSS bylaws revision.
i. The college is revising its bylaws, and they will need to be approved by the faculty and by the CFC in late spring. Current policies about faculty governance policy, college-level searches, and the CFC will be included.

ii. Update: The faculty approved the revised bylaws, and the CFC approved them on 6 May 2015. One question about whether the minutes from the Chairs’ Council could be shared within the college remained unresolved; it will be discussed again in the fall. 

b. Departmental bylaws revisions and CFC approval.

i. Late in spring the college learned that all departmental bylaws needed to be revised, approved by departmental faculty, and approved by the CFC.

ii. Despite some confusion about the purpose and legitimacy of our role, the CFC approved the revised bylaws for the following departments: Communication, English, Foreign Languages, and Geography and Anthropology during May 2015.
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